Term 2 , Week 8 16^{th} June, 2014

Phone: (02) 69 756154

Email:Weethallep.school@det.nsw.edu.au Principal: Cheryle Glyde





Weethalle Public School News

Empowering learners for their future

Only two weeks of term 2 remaining. Where have the weeks gone!! It has been a busy and productive term.

Congratulations to Nicole Caldow who qualified to represent the Riverina at the State Cross Country carnival in Sydney. Well done Nicole!!! I know she will be adding some hill sprints to her training!! Well done also to Leah who came 11th in her age group.

Good luck to Nicole, Lizzie, Sammy, Lucinda and Molly who will be competing at the Riverina Athletics Carnival in Albury on Monday 23rd June.

I know you will represent yourself, Weethalle Public School and Griffith PSSA with enthusiasm and great sportsmanship. We look forward to hearing how you go.

ASSEMBLY

Congratulations to all those students who received awards at last weeks assembly. They were very well deserved. A large and appreciative audience enjoyed the year 4,5 and 6 performance of the Big Bad Bushranger and seeing students receiving special awards. Well done everyone.







ICAS

Good luck to Jemma, Will and Lizzie who will be participating in the ICAS Writing test today and Jemma, Will and Harrison will also be involved in the ICAS Spelling on Tuesday, 17th June.

SOUNDSCAPE

Weethalle Public School has been accepted as part of the Soundscape Roll of Honour project. This is a combined project between the Australian War Memorial and ABC Radio to celebrate next year's ANZAC Centenary. School's from around the country were invited to be involved. I registered our school and we were lucky enough to be selected. We will join other schools from around the country, recording the names and ages of 50 fallen soldiers which will form a Roll on Honour for the War Memorial.

We will be travelling to ABC Radio in Wagga Wagga on Tuesday 17th June, to record our student voices. Will Luelf, Tye Studholme, Kaysey MacKellar, Lizzie Rutledge and Alana McKenzie will be representing our school.

SCIENCE DAY

All students will be involved in a special Science Day. Staff from Lake Cowal Conservation Centre will be visiting and providing a range of interactive science activities and experiences. These days are always very popular with students thoroughly engaged, gaining skills and knowledge in a variety of science topics. We appreciate LCCC staff providing this opportunity for us.

MEETING

On Friday, I will be in Leeton at a Primary Principals meeting. Mrs. McIntyre will be teaching my class for this day.

NETBALL

Good luck to Lizzie, Lucinda, Jemma and Lily who will be playing netball on Friday in the Griffith Small Schools team. Enjoy the day, gain some new skills and make some new skills. Most importantly, have fun.

LONG SERVICE LEAVE

Mrs. Heaslip will be taking some well deserved Long Service Leave commencing Term 3. She will be sadly missed by students, staff and parents/community. She will be replaced by Lyn Helyar from West Wyalong.

INTERVIEWS

End of semester interviews will occur on Thursday 26th June. Please contact the school for an appointment if you would like to discuss your child's progress.

SRC

The SRC will be holding a fundraiser PJ Day on Friday 27th June, (last day of term). More information in next weeks newsletter.

SOCCER

Any boy who would like to play soccer in the Small Schools team for the Gala Day to be held Week 1 Term 3. Names must be in by Thursday 19th June. Trials will be held on Thursday 26th June, (week 9) in Griffith if required.

LIBRARY BOOKS

It would be appreciated if all library books could be returned to school by the end of term.

Keep smiling and be happy......Cheryle

YEAR 4/5/6 - Home Learning

Weeks 8 and 9 will be working on their CWA project display book on the International Day country of study Botswana. Attached are the guidelines from the CWA.